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SATURDAY NIGHT DANCE
By:  Delores Holmes

The last Saturday night dance in Forest Park was 
held on March 30th. Our host for the dance was the 
“Neighborhood Watch” who had a Sock Hop theme.  Lots 
of ladies were dressed in rolled up jeans, white blouses 
and bobby socks. One gal, Jo Ann Gagner was really 
dressed in the 50’s look with her pink blouse, a poodle 
skirt and saddle shoes. All the fellows wore their white 
tee shirts and jeans; however, they didn't wrap any of 
their cigarette packs into their sleeves. One fellow wore 
his white shoes and polyester pants. Richard Gagner 
placed his fabulous 50’s hair wig onto Dick Schuren’s 
head. Then, Dick turned into a twirling, twisting, dancing 
personality with the ladies.

Our entertainers for the evening were Cheri and Neil 
who played music that was pertinent in the 50's. Cheri 
even showed our dancers how to line dance to the Cuban 
Shuffle. During the decorating of the clubhouse, Richard 

Gagner melted old records 
and fashioned them into bowls 
that held popcorn and pretzels. 
The directions that he used are 
posted on the clubhouse board. 
There were lottery tickets given 
out as gift certificates, a liquor 
basket raffle and the 50/50 raffle. 
Everyone had an enjoyable time. 

KOFFEE KLATSCH
By: Delores Holmes

Mary Ann Scanlon and Allie Williamson from Calusa 
Harbor were our speakers for the last Koffee Klatsch 
until December. They told about the difference between 
independent living arrangements versus a skilled care 
program. An independent living apartment has various 
floor plans that you may chose. At Calusa, an independent 
living arrangement includes housekeeping, 2 meals per 
day and transportation. They have a variety of activities 
that residents can participate in. 

An interesting tip was that you could rent an apartment 
that includes all their amenities for a few months. Another 
option was that a person could purchase an assisted living 
apartment for your own personal respite or rehabilitation 
care program. Then, you would have help with all your 
care from personal bathing, medicine, nursing or anything 
specific that your doctor had ordered. There is a nurse 
on call 24 hours a day and they have 3 Doctor’s at their 
facility. 

A discussion about various types of payments that is 
allowed by Medicare concluded their program. It was a 
very informative program to listen to because you have 
to begin to think about this type of living arrangement in 
the future for everyone.
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LAWN MOWING HOURS - 7 AM to 11 
PM June 1 through August 31st 
and 8 AM to 11 PM September 1st 

through May 31st.  

SOCIAL CLUB OFFICERS
Delores Holmes, President

Gail Ford, 1st Vice President 
Mary Beth Schleter, 2nd Vice President

Joyce Hines, Secretary
Pat Schuren, Treasurer

WE ALL SCREAMED FOR ICE CREAM
By:  Delores Holmes, President 

and Joyce Hines, Secretary

"I Scream, you scream,
We all scream for ice cream!"

And that is what over 65 members of the Social Club did 
on Thursday, April 11th! It was a hot, humid evening, just 
the perfect night for our April Ice Cream Social. Banana 
splits and sundaes were served to those attending by 
several Social Club members. In addition to the 50-50 
won by Bob Howe, a beautiful painting by Betty Leis, 
was raffled off by the Art Club. Betty has been the Art 
Club's instructor for many years. Peg Hull was the lucky 
recipient! A hearty thanks to Janet Brewer, who played 
the piano while everyone ate and socialized. The evening 
was reminiscent of days gone by! It was a great way to 
end our busy winter season.

Just a reminder to the park...everyone in the park is 
automatically a member of the Social Club. The Social 
Club sponsors several events along with helping to 
finance many other activities. This is YOUR CLUB! We 
need your support and "occasionally" your help! We are 
looking forward to a fun-packed year to come.

By now, most of us northern snow birds have made the 
trek back up north to our other homes or are about to leave 
soon. All Forest Park activities are over until we come 
down in November or December. Some card players who 
live here all summer still enjoy playing cards. The quilt 
ladies call themselves the “Leftovers” and get together 
all summer on Thursday morning. BINGO players meet 
all year also. Our newsletter is being published all year 
round. To you summer residents, if you hear of other 
Forest Park Residents having an exciting adventure 
this summer, please write an article and email it to 
fpnews2013@gmail.com. Even you, snow birds that have 
an exciting adventure this summer; you can also email an 
article to the newsletter. Be sure to read the newsletter at 
forestparkonline.com. 
Have a Great Summer!!

SNOWBIRD CHECK-OUT
Please be sure to stop in at the office during the open 
hours of 9:00 am – 12 Noon, Monday through Friday to 
let us know when you are leaving.  This becomes very 
important during an emergency or with issues concerning 
your property in Forest Park. 

FOREST PARK WEBSITE

Please send info for the web to Jan Harmon, our 
new “Webmaster” for Forest Park at webmaster@
forestparkonline.com.

WELCOME TO OUR
NEWEST RESIDENTS/HOME BUYERS

Harry and Sandra DeMeester, 
	 411 Timber Lane N. (from MI)
Jean Cramer, 
	 405 Twig Ct. S. (from OH)
Helen and Edward Finch, 
	 458 Jacaramba Ct. (from Ont CAN)
Robert and Darlene Comer, 
	 303 Shrub Lane S. (from OH)
Bill Burrrough, 
	 846 Hollyberry Ct. (from GA)

Happy 
Mother’s 

Day
From: 
Community 
Media
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F.P.P.O.A. V.O.I.C.E. FORM
5200 FOREST PARK DRIVE

N. FT. MYERS, FL 33917

VACATION HOUSE CHECK- 6 MONTH MAXIMUM*

NAME___________________________________________ ZONE_- A 2____
ADDRESS______________________________________________________
PHONE #_______________________________________________________
DATE LEAVING___________________RETURNING_______________          

* Call Forest Park office 239-543-1155 to renew or once you return             

WHERE OWNER CAN BE REACHED IN CASE OF EMERGENCY
NAME ____________________            
ADDRESS____________________________________________________     
PHONE #_______________________________                                                 

VEHICLE LEFT ON PROPERTY________________  License #_______         
ANY WINDOWS VENTED (OPEN)         HOUSE______       SHED                 
PEST CONTROL     LAWN SERVICE                  ________
KEYS TO HOUSE WITH
NAME ___________________         
ADDRESS_    __________________________________________________   
PHONE #_    ______________________________                                             
ADDITIONAL COMMENTS          ______________                                             

DATE TIME VOICE/DEPUTY DATE TIME VOICE/DEPUTY

______    ______ ________________        ______    ______ ________________                                                                                                                                 
______     ______ ________________        ______    ______ ________________                                                                                                                                 
______     ______ ________________      ______    ______ ________________                                                                                                                                 
______     ______ ________________        ______    ______ ________________                                                                                                                                 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
LCso Form 5 Nov. 1, 2011

V.O.I.C.E. FORMS
By:  FPPOA Office

Please turn completed forms into the Forest Park office no earlier
than 2 weeks prior to your departure
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Still #1 in Your Park Since 1984!

Call Toll-Free!

Visit us: WWW.YourBestRoof.com

10%ROOF SALE!

297-37581 800
Call Michelle right now!

Present this coupon for an  
additional 10% DISCOUNT 

AND DON’T BE FOOLED BY NEW COPY-CAT COMPANIES USING OUR GOOD NAME! 

n FRIENDLY FREE ESTIMATE!
n All ROOFS and ROOF-OVERS!
n LIFETIME Transferable Warranty!

Manufactured & Mobile Homes

A+ Better Business Rating!

SAVE BIG During Our Annual:

our already 
LOW PRICES!

OFF

Call the 
one and 

only: AllWeatherRoofingInc.
• Family Owned and Operated

FREE  
VIDEO  

INSPECTION
See exactly how  

your roof  
looks!

For Savings and News,  
Like us on Facebook!

Please be sure you are dealing with a Florida Certified Licensed Contractor …

Florida licensed contractor #CCC058045

SUPPORT FOR SUMMER RESIDENTS
USING FOREST PARK WI-FI

By:  Doug Ford

2.	
a.	 If you have a laptop computer, go to the activity 

building and connect to (office) WI-FI. 
b.	 If ok, try connecting to Forest Park WI-FI. The 

(office) WI-FI in the activity building is a DSL 
line.	

     If you can’t connect to forest park, the system maybe 
down, call the above.

3.   The system will be monitored up north and the local 
team will have my phone number. 

4.  If the system is down, ETHX the local installer or 
Century Link will be called.

Doug Ford email:  fordfarm2@gmail.com 

1.	 If you can’t get on to the internet and your computer 
is operating ok, do the following.
a.	
a.	 Reboot your computer.
b.	 If you have an outside antenna, unplug the power 

to it, and plug it back in. If this doesn’t work see 
below. 

c.	 Talk to another user, are they on?
d.	 if you have a computer with an outside antenna 

and the WI-FI system is down or your system is 
down call:

		    Mark Newsham,
		    Gerry Bauer 
		    Jim Schleter
		
	 Their responsibility will be if the system is down:
	 a.  Record the system status at the clubhouse.
	 b.  Reboot the system.	
	 c.  If still down call, Doug Ford, if not available
	      call ETHX or Century Link.
If your system is down, it is their option to resolve. 
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YOUR MOBILE HOME
PARTS WAREHOUSE !! 

* Mobile Home Supplies 
* RV Accessories 
* Aluminum Products 
* Hurricane Storm Panels 
* Screen Rooms/Carports 
* Doors/Windows/Tubs 
* Package AC’s Installed 

MOBILE HOME DEPOT 

 N. Ft. Myers: 
(239) 543-3300  

14940 N. Cleveland Ave. 
  ww.mobilehomedepot.net 

KNIT AND CROCHET CLUB
By:  Judy Watson

 The Knit & Crochet Club will 
continue to meet during the summer 
months. We meet every Wednesday 
afternoon in the Activities building 
from 2:00 to 4:00pm.  Nancy 

Lawrence is our summer contact person for the group and 
can be reached on 543-7629.  We are working on cotton 
knit doilies and crocheted hot pads.  All are welcome.

Wishing everyone a restful summer and please bring back 
new ideas to share with the club.

FOREST PARK NEWS LETTER
By: Judy Watson

As most of us prepare to leave the park for the summer 
months, the Forest Park Newsletter will continue every 
month all year long. Hopefully, as leaders, you can find 
a contact person that lives here most of the summer, and 
have them send you some news from the park that you can 
forward to me. Please send your email articles, recipes, 
jokes etc. to me at fpnews2013@gmail.com.   The April 
newsletter will be the last issue that will be delivered to 
your homes.  During the summer months, you can pick up 
your newsletter in the office.  Summer residents, please 
be aware of any stay at home neighbors that would like 
you to pick up the newsletter and bring it to their home. 
Once the newsletter is posted to the web you can view it 
at www.forestparkonline.com and click on the “News” 
tab to read it in full color.

Hope everyone has a healthy, safe and happy summer. 
Please keep those articles, recipes, pictures and jokes 
coming during the summer months! If you take a vacation 
and would like to submit a short story along with a picture 
or two for the newsletter, that would be appreciated.  
Hope to see you all in the fall.

CRAFT CLUB
By: Wanda Dickerson, President

The Craft club will resume in the Fall.  I 
hope everyone has a peaceful, happy and 
safe summer wherever your travels may 
take you.

FOREST PARK BOOK GROUP
By: Joan King

Book Group is in recess until November 2013. Thank 
you all for the good books that we’ve read and the great 
discussions we’ve had.

Wishing everyone a safe and relaxing summer. 

BINGO
By: Anne Domingos

Please joins us on Tuesdays at 
6:45pm for 7:00pm Bingo in the 
clubhouse each week. Cards are 
$.50 with a minimum purchase of 
four cards. Night Owl cards are 
$.25.  Bingo continues during the 
summer months.

BID EUCHRE
By: Madaline Preston

We have Bid Euchre every Wednesday & Saturday at 
6:30pm in the Clubhouse unless there is another activity 
going on in there.  We then play in the Activity Building.  
We have several new players and would like to have many 
more join in on the fun.  Bid Euchre continues during the 
summer months.

BUNCO
By: Larry Tsicountouridis

Bunco will resume in the fall.
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Free Round of Golf & Lunch

We invite you to attend one of our regular golf outings 
at one of Naples premier golf clubs & host of an 
annual tour even. During this golf outing you and up 
to three guests will receive lunch and 18 holes of golf 
with a cart and compliments of Talon Wealth 
Management. During our 45 minute lunch we will 
provide a brief introduction to our firm and share 
updates on the important changes in 2013 that affect 
those who are retired or about to retire. There is no 
cost or obligation to attend.

Qualifications To Attend: Must be a United States 
Citizen, Must be age 50 and over, and can not be a 
professional in the financial services industry. 

*other restrictions apply call for details* 

Call us at 800-516-3660 to attend.
Securities offered through The O.N. Equity Sales Company. 

Member FINRA/SIPC. 
One Financial Way, Cincinnati, Ohio 45252

(513) 792-6794

$ Published by: 

For advertising information
please call 941-375-3699

BOCCE
By: Olga Mei

It has been a great season for 
bocce. We’ve had many new 
faces show up to play and 
have had lots of fun. Thank 
you to all the bocce court 
care keepers that keep our courts looking so nice. Much 
appreciated! Have a good summer and see you all next 
season.

KARAOKE
 
Karaoke will resume in the fall on the 
third Monday of each month at 6:00 pm 
the clubhouse. Join in or just listen. Both 
actions are welcome. See you then.

SPRING FLING A SUCCESS!
By:  Joyce Hines

The “Choraleers” Spring Fling was performed on 
March 13th with Marilynn Parkinson directing and 
accompanying the group. The program was a mixture 
of rock 'n roll, gospel, ballads and patriotic songs. We 
were delighted that approximately 65 people attended the 
concert. 

Next year the “Choraleers” hope to add to their numbers. 
If you are interested in joining us, you need only to be 
willing to work and love to sing! Our first rehearsal is 
tentatively planned for the first Tuesday after New Year’s 
which will be January 7th. We meet at the clubhouse 
every Tuesday at 1:00 p.m. Just show up and you will be 
welcomed with open arms and a loud "do...re...me"!

We hope everyone has a wonderful Spring! To those who 
are traveling north, travel safely!

CPR CLASSES
By Delores Holmes

Anyone interested in participating in 
a CPR class next season, please email 
Delores Holmes @ vwhomes@aol.
com or call her on 731-3943.  The cost 
is $20.00 pp. We need 30 people to hold the course.  There 
will also be a clip board at the back of the club house to 
sign up.
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ST. PATTY’S DAY REVISITED
By:  Jack & Judy Watson

Our traditional yearly St. Patrick’s Day functions we’re a great success again this year.  Thanks to all who attended 
the corned beef dinner and enjoyed the “Bayshore Cloggers” after dinner show.  As always, the food was delicious 
and the Cloggers were fantastic.

The morning started off with free coffee and donuts, Irish music, lots of green and shared fun between friends.  At 
10:00am, the annual parade kicked off thanks to Bo & Betty McClain for organizing it and all who decorated their 
golf carts and bikes.  The tour of the park gave the locals a lot of joy and happiness.  Candy and necklaces were tossed 
out to the residents cheering us on.

We want to thank all who helped to make this day happen:

	 Ticket Sales & 50/50		  Nick & Marilyn Nufryk
	 Hall Decorations		  Delores Holmes & crew
	 Donut Ladies			   Carol Zeitler & Judy Watson
	 Golf Cart Parade		  Bo & Betty McClain
	 Kitchen crew			   Doug & Gail Ford, Ray & Madaline Preston
					     Mike & Kathy Fanning and Jack & Judy Watson
	 Entertainment			  Jack Watson

A special thank you for the contribution to our “Basket of Cheer” goes to Bill & Cheryl O’Loughlin and Myra 
Santiago.

As always, lots of work but lots of fun and laughs.  See you again next year!
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PINE TREE KNOTS QUILT CLUB
By: Gail Ford

Our “Snow Bird” quilters are slowly leaving for their 
Northern homes.  Those who live in Forest Park will 
continue to meet on Thursday mornings from 9am till 
10:30am.

Our Spring luncheon was held at “Ruby Tuesday’s” 
restaurant and all had a lovely time.  The Spring luncheon 
committee surprised everyone with a quilted sewing 
machine pad, handmade paper weights of Easter animals 
and a prescription bottle of “Vitamin Q” – the ultimate 
therapy for Quilters  prescribed by Dr. Fat Quarter. Great 
job Spring luncheon committee!

Janet Irwin demonstrated the art of making mitered 
corners.  This technique is used in constructing “The 
Attic Window” wall hanging and the borders in quilts.

Everyone is encouraged to bring ideas for next season’s 
quilt club meetings.

Quilt club continues every Thursday from 9 -10:30am 
throughout the summer months. We call them the 
“leftovers” and they work hard making special quilted 
items.  Everyone is welcome.

SHUFFLE LEAGUE
By: Dale Stafford, Captain

The Shuffle League will resume their activities in the fall.  
Dale Stafford will coordinate the time and dates .  
See you then.

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH/ PATROL 
(NWP)

By:  Becky Conrad

When you leave Forest Park for the summer and you have 
been volunteering on Patrol – Please let Becky Conrad 
(239-989-9291) know that you will not be available next 
month to drive. It is not fun looking for a lost bag in a 
house unoccupied. If you deliver a bag and the house 
is obviously empty please take it to the next person 
on the chart. Then notify Becky so she can change the 
scheduling. Also, please notify the office that your home 
will be empty.
Thanks to all who help us and have a Great Summer.

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH
By:  Lou Smith

The last meeting was Wed., April 10th.  Meetings will 
resume on the second Wednesday in November.
Thanks to all who attend our Neighborhood Watch 
meetings.  To those going North, have a great summer; 
for those who stay year around, have a great summer 
also.  Helen and I will be leaving the last week in May. 

CANADIAN/MICHIGAN CLUB
By: Lou Smith
& Jim Barnett

                                                                                                          

The Canadian-Michigan Club will resume in the fall.  Jim 
Barnett will be in charge of the activities.
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NORTHEASTERN STATES CLUB
By: Judy Watson

The Northeastern States Club held its final meeting on 
Monday, April 8th at 5:30pm in the pavilion. The annual 
picnic featured steak burgers, coleslaw, baked beans, 
chips, cake, ice cream and soda. Thanks to all the workers 
who cooked, served, set up and cleaned up.  Many thanks 
to the outgoing officer’s, President, Ray Preston; Vice 
President, Betty Fisher, (4 years); Secretary, Nancy 
Cooper, (4 years); and Treasurer, Alan King, (4 years).  
We are very fortunate to have had such a dedicated team 
that made sure we had lots of fun at each meeting. 

Our new officers in the fall will be President, Ed Thomas; 
Vice President, Dick Gagner; Secretary, Carol Goans; and 
Treasurer, Bev Benson.  Anyone can join the Northeastern 
States Club, you don’t have to be from those states, and 
it’s open to everyone.  Best Wishes to the incoming 
officers and again many thanks to the outgoing team.  
Hope everyone has a restful and healthy summer.

ART CLASSES
By: Jack Watson

Art classes finished on April 8th Our 2014 season 
will start on January 6, 2014 at 9:00am in the Activity 
Building.  Any questions over the summer, please 

COMPUTER CLUB
By: Sherrill Wright

 
Recycle: Don’t throw away your used ink cartridges! I 
can take them to Office Max and get a credit for them, 
which are then donated back to the Computer Club. 
There is a collection container on the Activity room 
counter. 

The Computer Club will meet on April 11th for its last 
meeting until the fall.  We are a group of friendly people 
who meet every Thursday, 2 - 4 PM to help each other 
with computer issues. If you have a problem related to 
computers, or a skill you think might benefit others, YOU 
ARE WHO WE NEED IN OUR CLUB! Please come 
and join the group. Membership costs $10/household per 
winter season. We take a break and have coffee and cookies 
around 3 PM to socialize. Most members use Windows, 
but some use Macs or Linux and most software programs 
are compatible with each system. Each week, we usually 
have a person show something they are experienced in, or 
we focus on a particular problem. In many cases, the club 
can help fix the problem. If not, we can usually define the 
situation, to assist if professional help is needed.
If you have a particular interest, a new piece of equipment 
like an iPad or similar tablet or I-Phone that
you would like to show and demonstrate, please join us. 
This also includes your friends and family who might be 
visiting. Also, if you have a particular need, or problem 
that you would like help with, please come along and join 
us, but let us know in advance so we can schedule it on 
that week’s meeting.  Contact Sherrill or John Wright @ 
239.731.7524, email fpcclub@yahoo.com

give the art teacher, Betty Leis a call at 239-997-1880.  
Congratulations to Peggy Hull who won the painting that 
was auctioned off at the Social Club’s Ice cream Social 
on April 11th.

We’d like to make a request of all retired artists who still 
might have supplies i.e., brushes, paints, canvases, easels 
etc., kicking around at home and unused.  We want to start 
a small supply for people who want to try their talent, but 
want to invest a great sum of money until they are sure 
they wanted to continue with the class.  Please give, Betty 
Leis, a call and she will pick up your supplies.  Thanks 
to all for a great year and lots of fun.  Best Wishes for a 
restful and healthy summer.
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F.P.P.O.A. BOARD NEWS

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
By: Bob Dickerson, President FPPOA

Let me start by thanking everyone for the thoughts, 
prayers, and support we received during Wanda’s recent 
ordeal. She is home, doing very well, and already looking 
forward to next season.

Well, as I have said, the membership is the ultimate 
authority in Forest Park. You have spoken and I fully 
accept your decision on the hobby building. I just hope 
that your decision was not based on the misleading and 
erroneous talk and emails, which were going around 
about insurance costs etc. Our insurance agent came to 
the last Board meeting and gave us his opinion, which 
refuted the rumors you no doubt had heard. If you choose 
not to believe me, go on our website and listen to him 
for yourself. In any case the hobby or “multipurpose 
building”, which I preferred to call it, has been defeated, 
so I will put that behind me.

The Putt Putt and Peace Lake initiative were both 
narrowly passed, but then narrowly has little meaning in 
a democracy. The majority of those voting, voted in favor 
of both and so we are proceeding toward implementation.

The well and irrigation system for the Peace Lake area 
should be completed before next fall. This will set the 
groundwork for the gradual beautification of the area to 
begin. 

The Putt Putt course requires more preliminary work 
prior to construction. A revision of our “Development 
Plan” must be submitted to the County for approval. The 
preliminary plan calls for the course to be constructed 
either in the area adjacent to the maintenance building 
or in the back section close to Timber Lane where a boat 
and RV storage existed in the past. The location by the 
maintenance building would require approximately five 
trees to be removed to eliminate the problems of sap 
and pine cones continually dropping on the course. This 
will also require approval from the County and no doubt 
replanting of an equal number of trees. Then bids must 
be secured and a contractor chosen. We hope to have 
this preliminary work done this summer and be ready for 
construction in the fall. Assuming that the County will 
approve both locations, the Board of Directors voted at 

today’s meeting (4-11-13) to take the decision on location 
to the Membership for a vote in the fall, probably in 
November. If only one site is acceptable to the County, 
there will be no need for a vote by the membership. Once 
a site is selected, construction should go very quickly and 
hopefully by the end of the year you will be able to start 
swinging (or nudging).

We will keep you updated throughout the summer in the 
newsletter which will be issued every month.

I hope you all have a good summer as I intend to do here, 
the good Lord willing.

FPPOA Board of Director 
Assignments 2013

First VP - Betty Campbell - 567-1428- 
Social Club Liaison
•	 Mediation Committee: Betty Campbell, Mike 

Fanning

Second VP - Jan Orlando - 940-5295 - 
Buildings and Structures
•	 Maintenance services contractor

Treasurer - John Wright 731-7524 -	 Budget,
•	 Budget Committee: John Wright, David Small, Carlo 

Mei, Bill McGinnis, Al Thatcher
•	 Wi-Fi Committee: John Wright, Doug Ford,

Secretary -  Bob Lang - 543-8855 - Office Management, 
Records/ Recordings, 

•	 Nominating Committee: Bob Howe, Kay Westall, 
LoRita Hettich, Betty Hult, and Monica Small.

Directors:

Jim Arthur - 209-6707 - Insurance 
•	 Insurance Committee: Jim Arthur, Lee Fisher, Helen 

Hasler

Jim Barnett- 731-1845 - Planning
•	 Planning Committee: Jim Barnett, Sherrill Wright, 

Jack Diltz, (others TBA)

Judy Birkhead -  502-551-1200 - Pool
•	 Pool Committee: Judy Birkhead, Charlene & James 

Wash, Ray and Edith Hosey
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Pete Lawrence - 543-7629 - RV Area/Trash

Lou Smith - 731-1562 -Security
•	 Neighborhood Watch: Mike Fanning

Richard Taylor - 997-2040 - Streets, Drains, Ponds. 
Mechanical equipment and Maintenance Personnel

•	 Construction Committee: Richard Taylor, Ron 
Moon, Don Brooks, Richard Hettich, 

Jack Watson -731-1034 - Grounds and Beautification
•	 Memorial Garden: Becky Conrad
•	 Landscape Specialist:  Jerri Duchesne 

Jim Ullrey  - 269-352-4369 - Cable TV, Cameras, 
Automatic Doors.

Bob Dickerson   President -  543-9517 
•	 Legal Committee: Bob Dickerson, John Wright, Bob 

Lang, Jim Barnett, Lou Smith, Jan Orlando (alt) 
•	 Administrative Review and Appeals Committee 

(same members), 			 
•	 New Construction/ Architectural Committee:  ad hoc 

members as needed
•	 Housing Preservation: Lee Fisher, Floyd Hasler
•	 Financial Oversight: David Small (FPPOA Auditor), 

Anna Thatcher,
•	 Sergeants at Arms: Al Thatcher, Milton Herrick

GOVERNING DOCUMENTS
BOOKLET

By:  Bob Lang, Secretary

By the time that you read this you should have already 
received a copy of Forest Park’s governing documents 
if you attended the April General Membership Meeting. 
It is our plan to give them out to every red card holder 
who presents them self at the door for registration at that 
meeting. We will continue with this effort in the fall by 
giving a booklet to arriving (back) snowbirds when they 
check in with the Office. If we miss any, they can simply 

request a copy from the Office.

The new booklet contains a copy of the Articles of 
Incorporation with amendments because it was felt that 
this important document should also be in the hands of 
all members.

These have been done in a new format so that whenever 
a section has changes, its few, new pages need only to 
be reproduced with the current revision date, and the 
section can be replaced by the member without the 
need for reproducing a completely new booklet. When 
you attempt to replace a section you will notice that the 
section has been compiled as a unit and the pages are 
stapled together. This has been done for a reason. And that 
reason is simplicity, less pages to reproduce, less margin 
for error if pages were to be replaced one at a time.

The only changes in these documents are these:
1.	 The By-Law changes approved at the March 28th 

meeting are included.
2.	 The “2 carport sales per year” approval by the Board 

& Membership was included. It had not been changed 
from the previous printing.

3.	 Several minor typos were corrected as was the number 
& letter designation of paragraphs to facilitate a better 
flow of content.  (Note that in earlier copies the pool 
rules were inserted before the Rules & Regulations 
paragraphs had ended.) This has since been corrected.

If you have this booklet, you now have the most current 
copy. You can destroy all previous copies of a “green” 
book (and any other color that you may have been using).

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MTG
Conference Calls

Scheduled 3rd Thursday
every month

@ 9am

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MTG
Scheduled for the fall
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UNDER YOUR MOBILE
HOME LATELY?LOOKED

full page

If your home moves even a few inches during a storm your home will
suffer severe damage.  Loose tie downs do not protect your home,
                  they must be tightened every 3 to 5 years. Have your tie-           
                         downs inspected NOW, before the storms!

• Hurricane Anchors • Tie Downs
• Leveling • Blocking • Carport Tie Downs
• Stabilizing Devices • Roof-Over Strapping

Are Your Tie Downs Tight?

• Replace Rusted Anchors • Add Anchors
• Longitudinal Stabilizing • Retro-fit to Current State Standards

Insulation Under Your Home Falling Down?
Holes and Tears in Your
Vapor /Moisture Barrier?

• Lifetime Vapor Barrier • Guaranteed for Life • Prevent Soft Floors • Lower Your Electric Bills
• Keep Mold, Mildew, Rats, Snakes, Spiders, Ants, Roaches and Moisture OUT of Your House!

Underhome
Photos Provided

239-244-8795
1-800-681-3772

• State Licensed Mobile Home Installer • Insured
• Bonded • Workman's Compensation Insurance
• Member: National Association of Mold Professionals

FLORIDA ANCHOR AND BARRIER COMPANY

• FREE INSPECTIONS & ESTIMATES • MILITARY & SENIOR DISCOUNTS
                                    • FAMILY OWNED & OPERATED

Licensed by the 
State of Florida

#IH/102549/1

Insulation and
Vapor Barrier Repairs

We
Fix Soft 
Floors

Only with this COUPON

FREE
UNDER HOME
INSPECTION
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EXERCISE PROGRAM

 

RECOMMENDED FOR "KIDS" 
OF ANY AGE!

The Tuesday and Saturday am exercise program will 
resume in the fall.  Hope to see you then.

EASY WATER EXERCISE
 

The water exercise class will resume in the fall.

RESOURCE BOOK

In the clubhouse there is a Resource Book which has 
been put together by members of Forest Park.  These 
are referrals or warnings of how outside vendors have 
performed in the Park.  Before you hire someone, please 
check the book to see if someone in the park has used that 
particular company or person. If you would like to add a 
name or business you may do so.

ALUMINUM CAN RE-CYCLE
By: Mary Beth Schleter

Please remember to put your washed out and dried out 
aluminum cans in a bag and place  UNDER YOUR 
MAILBOX Monday evening for early Tuesday morning 
pick up. Make sure cans are rinsed and clean and DRY.  
Please place away from trash cans/bags. DO NOT place 
plastic, glass or metal cans in the bag. Those go in the 
blue tote bins.  Money collected for can recycle helps 
pay some of the costs of Social Club activities. So, it 
benefits all residents of Forest Park.  This will continue 
all summer long.

GREEN TREE STICKER

There is a little green tree sticker available in the office that 
goes on the back window of your car. All residents with 
automobiles should have this highly visible authorization 
to be in the Park.  This will help the safety patrol on their 
nightly rounds. If you are a temporary resident and don’t 
want any stickers on your window, then scotch tape it 
there while you are here

BLUE BARREL RE-CYCLE

The blue barrel is used for all other types of re-cycling such 
as paper, metal, plastic, etc.  This is a separate program 
from our regular trash that is picked up on Tuesdays and 
Fridays. The re-cycle truck comes on Wednesdays.

FOREST PARK CALENDAR 

Gail Ford handles the updates to the calendar. View the 
calendar anytime and see the most current information at 
the website www.forestparkonline.com. This also allows 
you to view it in various formats i.e. weekly, monthly, etc. 
Please contact Gail for calendar changes at gailford39@
gmail.com or 731-2028.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY

 Happy Birthday to 
Virgil Allenworth, 90 years young on May 5th.

HAPPY BELATED BIRTHDAY

To Helen Ayers and Elmer Heinichen, 90 years young 
during the month of April.

Birthday Greetings to all from the Forest Park Residents
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* Meets New FL. Building Code Requirements *
Licensed & Insured • CG CO33977 • CC CO42787

MySafeFloridaHome.com
PARTICIPATING
CONTRACTOR

MADE IN THE

W
in

d
 Zone Requirements

approved

Meets All Florid
a

**FREE ESTIMATES**
Evening & Weekend 

Appointments Available.

All installers are company employees.
All work guaranteed. AMS Certified.

Insurance Roof
Certifications

100% FINANCING
AVAILABLE (*W.A.C.)

The Only Patented, Lifetime Aluminum Roof-Over System you will ever need!
Energy Efficient • Lower Your Electric Bill

AMS is Rated Florida’s #1 Remodeler 
by Qualified Remodeler Magazine for 2011

Lifetime Warranty • Maintenance Free • Custom Tri-Bend Facia • Custom Gutter / Overhang System
At AMS we use only Energy Efficient Custom Rolled Aluminum.  We do not use interlocking pans,

panels, membrane products, or materials that may shrink, dry rot or deteriorate over time.

Visit Our Website www.AMSOFFLA.com

AMS offers the best in Weather-Lok Roof Over • Insulated Vinyl Siding • Window Replacements
Carports & Screen Rooms • Carport Ultra-Fence • Acrylic and Vinyl Enclosures

Storm Protection • SunSetter Awnings • Deco Kool Ceilings • Patio Covers and more...

We Do 

NOT  Use 

Membrane

Products!

1-800-522-3134

AMS WEATHER-LOKTM ROOFOVER SYSTEM
Available Only at AMS

LIFETIME
TRANSFERABLE
WARRANTY*

Family Owned & Operated Since 1977

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY

 

Happy 65th Anniversary to Doris and Paul Pacos on 
April 17th.

We all wish you many more healthy and happy 
anniversaries.

THANK YOU
By:  Mary Diaz & BOD

 We are forever thankful for our dedicated team of 
volunteers for their countless hours in the Forest Park 
office during the peak season. The volunteers have 
significantly contributed to the smooth operation of the 
office, always ready with a smile and a helping hand and 
assisting with special projects. We would like to convey 
our gratitude to Wanda Dickerson, Moni Small, Sherrill 
Wright, Edie Hosey, Pat Schuren, Diane Price and Sharon 
Goudy. We are grateful for whom they are, for what they 
mean to us and for the effort they have freely given to 
Forest Park. 

THANK YOU 
By:  Tom & Renee Treece

"She would have loved it!" I kept hearing that phrase 
repeated by so many of you after the special memorial 
service we conducted for my sister, Janet Rutledge, on 
Palm Sunday, March 24th. And while the reason for the 
service was sad, it was heartwarming to see how many of 
you turned out (over 100) to help us honor her memory 
and celebrate her life. 

We enjoyed sharing the meal together and especially 
loved hearing the funny stories many of you shared about 
your time together during the past eight years with her 
here in the park. 

So, on behalf of Janet's children, grandchildren, and the 
great-granddaughter who brought such joy to her final 
days, Renee and I want to thank you for taking time from 
your schedules to attend. We especially want to thank 
the Craft Club, the Social Club, all who brought food or 
helped in any way and we send best wishes for God's 
richest blessings to each of you and all those you love.
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Features and Functions

The PERS-3600B o�ers advanced capabilities as the hub of a wireless Personal 
Emergency Reporting System, and can be used with the full suite of Linear’s DXS 
wireless personal transmitters and accessories.  The table-top Console features 
a built-in speakerphone and digital communicator for reporting and two-way 
voice communication with the Central Monitoring Station.  Advanced, full-duplex 
speakerphone circuitry provides superior two-way voice communication throughout 
the home.

Simple Operation

• Pushbutton Emergency Assistance  – A button press on the Console or 
wireless transmitter automatically places a call to the Emergency Monitoring 
Center, sta�ed 24 hours a day by trained professionals.  Operators then notify 

• Multiple Zone Capability  – Capacity for up to 16 individual sensors.  
Can provide emergency reporting for multiple users, and/or household 
monitoring functions.

•  Silent Alarm and Alarm Tones  – Provides silent alarm capability (as panic 
button for domestic violence applications) and separate tones for emergency, 

• Built-In Activity Timer  – Monitors household activity when turned on (system
default is o�).  Set for 8, 12 or 24-hour operation, the emergency alarm will 
trigger automatically if the time set elapses before an activity transmitter is 
triggered, or before the Console’s HOME button is pressed. 

• Flexible Reporting Options  – Console routes reports to any of three 
programmed telephone numbers, primary, secondary or supervisory.   

• Personal Wireless Transmitters  – E�ective signal coverage extends 
throughout the house and outdoors

Extensive Audio Capability

• Easy to Use Console  – Console speaks to the subscriber in clear, natural 
language during set-up and system operation.

• Two-Way Voice Capability  – Users talk directly to Emergency Monitoring
Center professionals via 2-way voice activated, 2-way manual, or 1-way, 
listen-only audio communications.   

• Remote Call-in Feature For Speakerphone Operation  – Subscriber can 
answer the phone with a pendant press.  Family members or caregivers can 
also enter a PIN code to start a speakerphone call if the client can’t reach 
their phone or pendant. 

• Reminder Messages  – Plays 15-second audio messages, recorded locally 
in a family member’s voice, to remind subscribers to take medications, call 
someone, get ready for an appointment, etc.

1-888-240-0404

different pricing plans to 
meet your exact needs

$29.95
as low as

/month

Medical Alert Systems

A Complete Emergency System For Comprehensive Care
The Linear PERS-3600B includes a built-in speakerphone 
and reminder message capability, providing a comprehensive 
Personal Emergency Reporting System.

No Equipment to Purchase
No Deposit or Hidden Fees
Free Shipping
No Long Term Contract
Cancel at any time

All plans feature:

A Complete Emergency System For Comprehensive Care
The Linear PERS-3600B includes a built-in speakerphone 
and reminder message capability, providing a comprehensive 
Personal Emergency Reporting System.

3

941-375-3699

P
.O

. B
o

x 
10

23
   

   
   

V
en

ic
e,

 F
L

 3
42

84
   

   
   

94
1-

37
5-

36
99

Publisher of this newsletter, community directories, 
and your next printing job...

Call us for your ...
 - Note Pads 
 - Business Cards
 - Flyers/Brochures
 - Calendars
 - Booklets
 - Envelopes
 - Letterhead
 - Banners/Signs
 - Stickers
 - Promotional Products
 - Website Development

More than just newsletters...

1 2Patronize the advertisers 
in this month’s newsletter

Ask the business for the 
Community Cash ticket. 
Filled in with your 
contact info.   

3 Mail it back to us at:
Community Media
PO Box 1023
Venice, FL 34284

4 Every month we draw new 
tickets for CASH PRIZES and 
mail winners a check!

Community Media (Your Newsletter Publisher) Presents: 

How it works:

Every Month is a New Chance to Win!
2 drawings for $50
10 drawings for $10

$200
In Cash Prizes Available Monthly

Remember, the only way to win is to patronize the 
advertisers in this newsletter.  They are the reason your 
newsletter is free, so show your support!

 • Limit one ticket per advertiser’s service per month • 
Customer must have paid for advertiser's service to 

play • Contest void where prohibited by law •

$

More Chances to Win:
Recommend a business you currently use that should 
advertise in this newsletter.  When you continue to use 
them you increase your chances for Community Cash!
Submit to info@4communitymedia.com or 941-375-3699

$

MARCH WINNERS!!!!

Charlotte Kuropapna ..... $50 - All Around Tours

Linda Hoadley ............... $50 - HydroWash

Glenn Miller .......................$10 - West Side Carpet Cleaning

Deborah Maguire ............. $10 - Judy Thomas - Mary Kay

Dottie Fleming.................. $10 - A Hair Day Salon

Kathryn Shoemaker................$10 - A Hair Day Salon

Robert Christensen.................$10 - Sage Biscuit Cafe

 Drawing Date -3/22/13

VendorWinner 


